
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 8, 2005 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ALL INCUMBENT LOCAL EXCHANGE CARRIERS: 
 
 
On May 24, 2005 the Arkansas Public Service Commission’s Order No. 2 in Docket 05-
049-U approved the following items requested by the ILEC Joint Application filed on 
May 4: 
 

• The Rural Saver Optional Calling Plan (RSOCP) should be made available in 
exchanges having 4,000 or less total access lines. 

 
• The monthly charge for RSOCP should be reduced from $2.50 to $1.49. 

 
• ILECs should be allowed to recover one-time costs of implementing these 

changes. 
 

Form RSOCP-1 has been revised to reflect that end-user charges may be calculated by 
multiplying the subscriber access lines by either $2.50 or $1.49 (whichever is applicable 
for the data month being reported) and to reference the allowance of one-time costs 
associated with these changes. 

 
Please complete the enclosed RSOCP-3 form once your company has changed the 
RSOCP monthly rate to provide the effective date of the new rate for our files.  The form 
should be faxed to (501)373-5529. 
 
Call me on (501) 373-5903 or email me at Lisa.Lake@sbc.com if you have any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Lake 
AICCLP / RSOCP Adminsitrator 
 
Enclosure 
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